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Dear Pastor and Supporting Church,

Giving thanks to you all in the name of the Lord. We've had a great start to the year and are excited
about the possibilities that are ahead for us. But we are eternally grateful for your continued prayers and
support which make this ministry possible. You have more fruit added to you account in the last several
weeks. Praise the Lord for all He does through the cooperative efforts of His children!

In my last letter | spoke to you about two sisters receiving Christ, but since that time several more
have also been saved. We have had two baptism services with over a dozen people being baptized and just
last Sunday another soul was saved and another young man got assurance of his salvation. We have had
good attendance in our services, but I'm most encouraged by the percentage of people that return for our
evening and mid-week services. Keep praying for all these new believers and their new walk with the Lord.

Last month we held a Reaching Out Conference where we focused on personal evangelism of our
own city and surrounding area. This conference was building up to the outreach project that | mentioned in
my last letter. Truly, this was the best spirit in special services that we have had in quite some time. Our
special services ran Monday -Wednesday and the following Friday we met with volunteers to help us put
together gospel packets to take out to some of the smaller towns in our surrounding area. Over 50 people
showed up to help us put together these packets and around 30 showed up the next morning to drive about
10 miles away to the little town of Planada. We also went a little farther to the town of Le Grand. Between
the two towns we distributed around 2500 packets. Since that Saturday we have had around 20 show up
each Saturday morning as we went into our city to share the gospel. Pray that the excitement will endure
and that we will be able to see some fruit from our efforts.

The rainy season has come to and end and hot days are just ahead. We just ordered 5,000 VBS
postcard invitations which we will distribute all by hand over the next month and a half. Please pray for our
Vacation Bible School being held the second week in June. Continue to pray for our outreach efforts and for
more hearts to be stirred to witness to family and friends.

Bryson is finishing his junior year of college and instead of working a public job this summer, will be a
counselor at a Christian camp. The camp cannot afford to pay any salary, he is doing this as a ministry.
Please pray that God will provide all the funds needed to finish his final year at PCC. Brandon is learning to
drive and will be taking his driving test in the next few months, pray for both him and his parents! We've got
a busy summer planned and need prayer for strength and endurance. Thank you again for partnering with
us to reach souls here in California. Let us not be weary in well doing! God is still saving souls and the
church is not dead despite what some may believe.

In Christ,
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Andy Doss
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